
Summary of Bill (as amended):


Assembly Bill (AB) 512 








Fiscal Effect:


Fiscal estimates for AB 512 were prepared by DHS and OCI. The estimate from DHS indicated the costs the costs to be indeterminate. At the time of the public hearing, the fiscal estimate from OCI did show an increase in costs but was not complete, as explained by the Department they could not accurately determine the cost to private insurers. However, as of yesterday, an updated report was made available.





Supporters Message:


The legislation expands on what is currently in place at the federal level, which mandates coverage on businesses that have 50 or more employees, to capture those people (some estimate as many as 700,00 will become eligible for coverage) who are not currently able to receive coverage.


Not treating mental illnesses and mental health conditions, the actual far exceeds the immediate cost to private insurers.


By providing this type of mandated, expanded coverage, especially with respect to younger persons, Wisconsin will see a drop to the prison population.





Opponents Message:


More mandated coverages and benefits are part of the problem with the high cost of health insurance, this legislation will only compound the problem and drastically increase costs for businesses.


With this legislation it is small businesses, not the government that will be forced to face the reality of the increase in costs, and attempting to meet the needs of its workforce and the real impact will be higher insurance costs for workers and employers.


The reality is that this mandated coverage will dramatically increase health care costs and less people will actually receive the desired coverage.


AB 512 is touted as fairness, filling the gap that federal legislation did not capture (at the federal level coverage is mandated for business that employ 50 or more persons), but the reality is that everyone will bear the burden with extremely higher premiums and the cost to small businesses will be exorbitant.





Key Supporters:


Rep. Pasch (author); Senator Hansen (author); John Chisholm, Milwaukee District Attorney; Joy Mead-Meuicci, Aurora Health Care; Ken Casimir, WI Psychiatric Association; Brenda Ward, National Association of Social Workers; Shel Gross, Mental Health America of Wisconsin.





Key Opponents:


Bill Smith, National Federation of Independent Businesses; R.J. Pirlot, WMC.





Committee Vote:


On December 17th, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Health and Health Care Reform recommended passage of AB 512, as amended, on a vote of 8 – 5. [Reps Vukmir, Rhoades, Nygren, Strachota & Stone all voted No] 





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Dean Cady; Office of Rep. Leah Vukmir (6-9180)
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